Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 

19 July 2007

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair 
Jackie Mortiboy


Peter Webb
Erica Forbes


Bob Scarfe
John Griggs

The chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

Apologies for absence: There were no apologies for absence
Minutes of meeting held on 21 June 2007 were approved as a true record. 

Matters Arising from Previous minutes 

There were no matters arising

Report on meeting with Highways Department

Four Councillors met with two representatives from the Highways Department on 5th July 2007.  The Highways Department does not have any finances available for the repair of the roads.  It was suggested that we should invite Cllr Findlay to our next meeting to discuss the problems with the state of the roads.  The Highways Department suggested that the Village Hall sign is too close to the road and will be moved back.

Report on Parish Forum Meeting

Cllr Mrs Mortiboy attended the Parish Forum Meeting.  There were talks on housing and fly tipping, both of these were very good.  If the Parish Council wishes to have a Councillor able to enforce laws then the Parish Council must pay for the training of the Councillors.

Correspondence from Mrs F Williams re: Website

A letter had been received from Mrs Williams requesting that the Parish Council return to the Saxonshore website, she had enclosed a cheque to pay for this.  Cllr Scarfe reported that he was very pleased with the website so far, as did Cllr Webb.  It was suggested that the Clerk could update the Council every month stating how many hours she has managed to spend on the website construction and what had been done.  The Parish Council took a vote as to whether to stay with the KCC website or to go back to the Saxonshore website.  The Parish Council was in total agreement that it should continue with the KCC website.  The Chairman is to write to Mrs Williams to this effect.

Finances

Cheques were signed for Lawncare £110 and the Countryside Agency for the Parish Plan for £170.47.  Cllr Griggs stated that he would be going to the bank to sign the relevant documents on 20th July.

Village Hall Trust

Cllr Alcock reported that he had approached Mr Pierce to resolve the problems between the Village Hall Trust and the Parish Council.  They had discussed the matter and had agreed to differ on some of the issues but shook hands on this resolve in the hope that this now closes the matter.  Mr Alcock was thanked for undertaking this.  It was suggested that the cost of hiring the field when hiring the hall should be discontinued.  Cllr Webb proposed this and Cllr Mrs Mortiboy seconded this, the Council was in unanimous agreement.  The Chairman will write to Mr Pierce to inform him.

Any Other Business

The Gate to the play area has been damaged and one of the hinges is missing.  Cllr Griggs agreed to purchase new hinges, Cllr Alcock agreed to assist with the fixing of these.

Cllr Alcock also agreed to weed-kill the play area.

The mobile for the school has not arrived yet but should be arriving before September. The School will have a new Head Teacher in September.

Correspondence from Mr Hamer about Brook News was circulated requesting financial support.  Brook Parish Council decided it would be happy to withdraw from having items published in Brook News.  This was a unanimous decision and as far as the Parish Council can see the Brook News does not enhance the Parish Councils position in the community.  The Chairman is to write to Mr Hamer to this effect.

The next KAPC meeting is on 1st August.  Cllr Mrs Forbes is to accompany Cllr Mrs Mortiboy to this.

The tree in the field that fell over earlier this year needs to be disposed of as and when the field is harvested.  Cllr Alcock is to organise the working party for this and it was agreed to have a barbecue and make this in to an enjoyable, social event..

Date of next meeting 

The next meeting is to be held in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on Thursday, 23rd August 2007. 

The Clerk requested items for the agenda by 1st August 2007.

